Rush-Henrietta Central School District

Team Name:	District Wellness Committee
Date of Meeting:	Tuesday December 6, 2022
Facilitator/Recorder:	Sharon Harris
Members Present:	Sharon Harris, Geraldo Torres, Ken Nelson, Barb Christensen, Diane McBride, Scott Adair,
TOPIC	Agenda Item Notes
Introduction	Welcome
Health Services - Sharon Harris	 Seeing increases in COVID, flu, and RSV throughout our buildings. This is also creating challenges for transportation to cover bus runs. NYSDOH Immunization reporting survey due December 15, 2022 NYSDOH BMI reporting survey due January
Food services - Geraldo Torres	Mealviewer UpdatesNew compostable trays in cafeteria
Facilities - Ken Nelson	 Continue to be short staff with cleaners. Overtime is being offered which is OK short term, but long term takes a toll on them physically. We are still advertising, but very few are applying and 50% of those that do apply, do not accept an interview when called or don't show up for the interview. PERMA performed an inspection on all buildings except Crane and Fyle on October 17 and 18, 2022. Building safety improvements are taking place on a weekly basis and work orders have been created for jobs to be accomplished in the future. Reinforced, "walk like a penguin", This is the time of year for slippery conditions in the district and staff should take caution.
Physical Education/Athletics Update - Thomas Stewart	Not present
Joe Jackson and School Counseling Advisory Council	Dianne Wynne has moved on to NYSDOH director opportunity
Community Coalition Barb Christensen	Working toward 501c3
Round Table	 Active shooter training occurred in November and was well received by staff. Fire department is back in our schools teaching safety awareness lessons with students at the elementary level.

• Next Meeting will be Tuesday February 7th from 3:30-4:30pm